



25 August 2020

Covid 19 Update - Sport at Level 2

Dear Parents/Caregivers

As of Thursday 20 August, it was decided that Fraser High School Sports teams will not participate in any games of fixtures while the country remains at Level 2 and our school sports facilities will also be closed off to the public during this time. After the government announcement yesterday, this will continue until 6 September 2020, or until the country is back at Level 1.

This decision was made for the following reasons:

- The difficulty in being able to manage the **NO SPECTATOR** rule as set out by Waikato Secondary School Sport
- The on-going risk to our students and school community, should one of our students contract Covid-19 through playing sport

Students may continue playing sport after 6 September, provided we have returned back to Level 1.

Sports teams may continue to train provided:

- The correct hygiene protocols are followed as outlined to coaches
- Students stay away if they are feeling unwell or are showing symptoms
- The correct contact tracing is done at trainings which includes a full registration of players/coaches/managers in attendance

Fees and Uniforms

- Competitions will resume after 6 September provided we are at Level 1, so please do not return uniforms at this stage.
- Fees will be adjusted to take into account the 3 weeks of 'No Play'.

We hope that families will be understanding of the reasons this decision was made, and that the health and safety of our students and school community is the priority.

Yours sincerely

A handwritten signature in black ink, appearing to read 'Jenn Te Whare'.

Jenn Te Whare
Sports Manager